KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

SB 183 (00 RS BR 1839) ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.702 shall be amended so that for members whose legal residence is outside Kentucky, an additional option will be available relative to group hospital and medical insurance coverage.  Under this additional option, after July 15, 2000, a member whose legal residence is outside Kentucky shall have the option at the time of retirement and during any open enrollment period to waive entitlement to benefits to which the member is entitled under subsections (1) to (6) of KRS 61-702.  If these benefits are so waived by the member, then the retirement system shall provide to the member a cash payment equivalent to the amount of the state contribution, adjusted for any applicable taxes, to which the member was entitled under subsections (1) to (6).

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

This proposal deals with insurance fund benefits.  As such, there is no anticipated cost impact relative to benefits provided through the retirement fund.

Insurance Fund Comments
There is a definite cost impact to this proposal.  That impact is a function of how many members there are who are not receiving insurance fund benefits and who are out of state residents, both currently and in the future.  That will determine the anticipated impact of this proposal.  Based on information available from an analysis completed last July, the additional initial annual outlay for out of state residents without current health insurance coverage under the system is estimated to be $2,312,000.  If anything, this number could be expected to grow in the future.

In addition to the measurable cost impact, there are additional issues with this legislation.  First of all, this is an option that is not available to Kentucky residents.  There is an inequity in that.  Secondly, there is the bigger issue of whether or not this option should be available to any members.  The insurance fund is intended to provide health insurance coverage upon retirement.  It is not intended as a way to increase the cash pension benefit, which is what this effectively becomes with this proposal.  Third, there is the likelihood that some member will establish residence outside of Kentucky merely to obtain this option, whether or not that is a legitimate out-of-state residence.  This will be very difficult, if not impossible to monitor.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Based on current information relative to out-of-state residents without health insurance coverage under the insurance fund, the initial additional cash outlay is estimated to be $2,312,000.  This is the best estimate of the cost impact of this proposal.

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1998 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated. This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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